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FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF GOLIAD 
May 2017 

Do no harm ǒ Do good ǒ Stay in love with God 
 

Letter from the Pastor  
 

Dear Congregation, 
 

 Happy Easter to you all! I pray that you are continuing 
to rejoice in the resurrection of Jesus during these Great 
Fifty Days of the Easter season. The risen Lord continues to 
go before us, calling us to follow and see him at work in our 
lives and in the lives of others. If you are having a hard time 
seeing, just look at the faces on this page. On Easter Sunday, 
we rejoiced in the presence and work of the risen Lord in 
the lives of Kelly, Allison, and Forrest! Continue to welcome, 
embrace, and do all in your power to increase their faith, 
confirm their hope, and perfect them in love. Get to know 
them and let them know you!  
 

 In addition to welcoming and embracing Kelley and 
the Koeppens, soon you will be welcoming and embracing 
your new pastor. During this time of waiting and anticipation, 

I want to encourage you to 
continue to pray for Bishop 
Schnase, the Cabinet, your new pastor, and yourselves. 
In addition to praying, I want to especially encourage 
you to trust in the Lord. Trust in God, combined with 
hearts that are ready through prayer to receive and 
embrace your new pastor, will carry  on our mission of 
being and making disciples of Jesus Christ for the 
transformation of the world. 

 

Whoever your pastor will be, you will bless him 
or her and they will bless you as well! All will be well 
because the risen Lord is with us. In the midst of 
change, lÅÔȭÓ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÆÏÌÌÏ× ÏÕÒ Risen Savior and 
Lord who never changes! Thanks be to God! 

 
     Your pastor, 
      Wesley 

New, Professing 

Members: 

Allison & Forrest 

Koeppen 

 

New, Professing 

Member: 

Kelley Harrell 
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Dear Church Family,  
 

ñFor everything there is a season, a time for every activity under heaven.ò  

                                                                                                                    Ecclesiastes 3:1 NLT  

   

 

After the long winter and rainy spring, everyone is anxious for summer and the activities 

that take us outdoors. To be sure you enjoy all that summer has to offer, remember to be 

observant and practice safety measures. Donôt miss out on the summer fun. Follow these tips 

when making your plans:  

 

Å Camping ï Be sure to plan for unexpected weather or storms, carry plenty of water if hiking, 

take a map/compass to prevent getting lost, wear comfortable walking shoes, wear a hat and 

sunscreen for sun protection, use insect repellant for mosquitoes and ticks, and wear a whistle to 

use in case you get lost. 

 

Å Swimming or Boating ï Drowning can occur in less than 2 inches of water so teach your 

children to swim, wear properly fitting flotation devices, keep children out of hot tubs (they get 

dangerously overheated), use the buddy system, dive only in areas marked for diving, watch for 

shallow depths in lakes, and supervise all activity. 

 

Å Fireworks ï Explosions of any kind are dangerous so handle with care, keep sparklers outside 

and at armôs length (they can reach 1,800 degrees), have a bucket of water nearby in case of fire, 

donôt allow children to handle them before or after firing, and keep pets indoors as they get 

frightened and may get injured. 

 

Å Bicycling ï Head injuries are common so protect children with properly fitting helmets, replace 

ones that have hit a hard surface, wear bright clothing for visibility, tie loose pant legs to prevent 

tangling in the chain, teach the rules of the road, never wear headphones, and maintain the bike 

(inflate the tires, oil the chain, adjust the handlebars, replace worn out brakes, and adjust the seat). 

 

Å Sun Exposure ï Sun damage is cumulative (children gather 50% to 80% of their lifetime 

exposure before 18) and cause wrinkles, sunburns, cataracts, damage to the immune system, and 

skin cancer. Be extra careful with skin protection if you have very fair skin/hair, a family history 

of moles, a family history of skin cancer, or take medicine that causes increased sun sensitivity. 

 

ñWhat does a man get for all the toil and anxious striving with which he labors under the sun?ò                                                                    

         Ecclesiastics 2:22 

 

Since skin damage from the sun is cumulative, protect yourself whenever you work or 

play in the sun. When possible, avoid the hottest part of the day (from 11 am to 3 pm) and be 

sure to cover your arms, legs, and head during that time. Hats are a great way to stay cool and 

protect your eyes. For added eye protection, buy sunglasses that absorb the UV light. Donôt 
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forget sunscreen. Depending on your activity and sensitivity, use one with a minimum rating of 

SPF 15 and reapply every 2 hours for the best protection. It is very important to protect babies 

and young children from the sun. Since recommendations vary, check with your doctor before 

using sunscreen on your baby. Also, be sure to check the expiration date on your sunscreen.  

 

ñWorship the Lord your God, and his blessing will be on your food and water.ò 

                                                                                                           Exodus 23:25 NIV 

 

As you plan the summerôs activities, keep your food safe from food poisoning. These tips 

will help when you travel with food. Place cold drinks in a separate cooler since frequently 

opening it for drinks releases cold air and compromises your food. Carefully wrap uncooked 

meats to prevent contamination of your lunch. Pack your cooler to the top with food or ice to 

eliminate dead space. In sunny locations, place the cooler in the shade, half-buried in the sand, or 

under something that will reflect the light. The trunk of a black (or dark colored vehicle) will 

only increase the temperature and your risk for bacteria. And never leave food on the table for 

more than 1 hour if it is above 90 degrees! 

 

ñHe kept them safe, so they were not afraid.ò 

                                                                                                       Psalm 78:53 NLT 

 

Many people travel in the summer to visit family or take vacations so travel safety is 

important to a fun trip. Make sure you have your vehicle serviced and that you have packed for 

roadside emergencies. Do you have jumper cables, tools to change a flat tire, and a first aid kit? 

If you are traveling with a boat or camper, have it checked for working lights and hitches. Check 

all car seats to be sure they are properly installed, especially if they have been transferred to 

someone elseôs vehicle. Once on the road, never rush. To arrive safely obey speed limits, use seat 

belts, and take breaks at least every 2 hours to avoid fatigue. Accidents occur when you try to 

óbeat the rushô or drive tired, so take your time and enjoy your trip. 

 

ñIn my search for wisdom, I tried to observe everything that goes on all across the earth. I 

discovered that there is ceaseless activity, day and night.ò 

                                                                                                       Ecclesiastics 8:16 NLT 

 

Summer means spending time outdoors and risking injury in the name of fun. If you are a 

pool lover, teach children proper pool safety and etiquette to avoid potential injuries from 

running, horseplay, or drowning. Those in sports must understand the need for proper hydration, 

safety equipment, and warm-up exercises. Dehydration can cause heat-related injuries and poorly 

prepared bodies can cause muscle and joint injuries. Even the common bicycle can be harmful if 

wheels, brakes, and seats are not tested and maintained properly. Donôt put your child at risk 

because of haphazard care. Ask yourself what skills need to be taught and what equipment needs 

to be evaluated before your summer begins. 

 

Your Wesley Nurse, 

 

Elizabet h Wilson BSN, RN  
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Upcoming Events ï  

¶ Flex and Strength Class ï Senior Citizenôs Center on Tuesday and Thursday at 9:00 am 

¶ Fabulous Walkers and Health Education Classes ï Goliad Housing Authority at 10:00 am 

¶ Health Ministry Team Meeting and Goliad Coalition Meeting May 30, 2017 at 2:00 pm at the 

Franklin Annex Building ï discussing the Back to School Health Fair 

¶ If you need any of my services or would like to visit about the services I am able to provide, 

please call 972-768-5138 to set up an appointment.   

 

 
1      Lectionary Lunch, 11:30am, Blue Quail Deli 
3      Astron Club, 3:00 ς 6:00pm, FLC 
7      Communion Sunday, Liturgist Freeman Lott 
      La Bahia Nursing Facility, Church service 3 pm ς Hal  
      Sons of the Republic of Texas, FLC, 3pm 
          District Meeting - Alice 
     Retirement Reception for Rev. Eradio Valverde 
          FUMC, Alice, TX, 4:30-5:30pm  
      Choir Practice, 5pm 
8      Wesley on Vacation until May 10 
9        Over the Hill small group, 3pm, FLC 
10      Church Council, 6pm, FLC 
14      Liturgist Avery Grimsinger 
15      Wesley out for training and vacation till May 25 
          wƻōƛƴΩǎ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƳŜŜǘǎΣ сΥолǇƳΣ C[/  
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17      ²ŜǎƭŜȅ bǳǊǎŜ ƛǎ ŀǘ {ŜƴƛƻǊ /ƛǘƛȊŜƴΩǎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ- 10am 
21      Robin to preach 

     Liturgist James White 
23      Goliad Awards and Scholarship Program, GHS Auditorium, 6pm 
26      Graduation ς Congrats to Grayson Bochat, our graduating Senior! 
27      End of School Bash ς Fenner Square - 5 p.m. 
28      Liturgist Allison Koeppen 
29      Lectionary Lunch, 11:30am, Blue Quail Deli 
30      MattΩs small group 6:30, Bochat home 
 

 

 May 21, 1936 
                                                                               Goliad Advance Guard        

 
Preachers and delegates to the session of the District Conference convened early 
this week at the Methodist Church, were entertained after the Memorial Services 
at Fannin Battlefield Tuesday afternoon with a substantial picnic supper.  After a 
strong discourse by Dr. Watts of San Antonio opening the conference Tuesday 
evening, an informal reception at the annex at which time Dr. Sterling Fisher gave 
an interesting review of the first conference and others following at Goliad during 
the century.  Fruit punch was served by the women of the church and a social 
ƘƻǳǊ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ  hƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ 
annex building the ministers with their wives and delegates were served  an 
excellent lunch.   
 

 
Congratulations to our Senior, Grayson Bochat.  You did a great job!!   
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Birthdays and Anniversaries  
 

                                           9       Kassidy Bego 
                                           9        Mark Hancock 
                                          10       Brook Fassnidge 
                                          12        Meadow Craig 
                                          12       Linda Austin 
                                          13       Elizabeth Wilson 
                                          15        Kevin Grohman 
                                          17       Matt and Erika Bochat 
                                          18       Sandy Hancock 
                                          23        Jim and Myra Schulze 
                                          24       Bill Barnhill 
                                          25        Grayson Bochat 
                                          31       Wesley and Susan Craig 
 

 
 
There are plans for a CPR/First Aid class to be given at the Church for VBS Workers, youth 
workers, as well as, paid staff members.  If you are interested please let Lynda know so we can 
get the necessary books, etc.  The dates that are being talked about would be one or two 
classes, as they are three hours long, June 4, 6 (afternoon) or June 7, 14 (at night).  The cost per 
person will be $15.   
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Congratulations to our VERY OWN, Shelby Slover on winning Grand Champion 
with her bunny!!  Here she and her very proud Dad, be sure and congratulate 
her when you see them!!!  (If you have news in your family, be sure and send it 
to me so your Church Family can celebrate with you!) 

 
If you missed the new sextet that performed Sunday, you missed a joy!!!  
.ǊƛŘƎŜǘ 5ŀǾƛǎΣ .ǊƻƻƪŜ CŀǎǎƴƛŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ aŀǊƪ IŀƴŎƻŎƪ ǎŀƴƎ άDƛǾŜ aŜ ŀ ±ŜǎǎŜƭΣέ 
were joined briefly by Nathan, Levi, and Avery Fassnidge!   
 

 
 



8 
 

   You are invited to  

   a Retirement Reception 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    for Rev. Eradio Valverde, 

District superintendent of the Coastal Bend District 
of the Rio Texas Annual Conference of the United Methodist Church 

Sunday, May 7th 
Following the District Conference 

4:30p.m.-5:30p.m.  
Mary Dinn Reynolds Hall 

First United Methodist Church  
111 N. adams 

Alice, TX  78332  

A Gift Tree will be set up to receive Cards and monetary Gratitude. 
Please RSVP by Monday, May 1st to Shelia Campbell, if you are coming only to the 

Reception. 
  

District Office:   361-852-8268 sheilac@coastalbendumc.org 

mailto:sheilac@coastalbendumc.org

